
 

MnVFC Announcement 

Date: December 20, 2023 

To: MnVFC Providers 

From: MnVFC Program 

Re: Pfizer 12 and Up Pre-filled Syringe Product Change and FluMist® Replacement Program 

 

Pfizer for 12 years and older pre-filled syringe product change 

All Pfizer COVID-19 vaccine for 12 years and older ordered by the MnVFC and UUAV programs will be fulfilled with 
Pfizer’s new refrigerated vaccine product (NDC 00069-2377-10), that comes in a carton of 10 manufacturer-filled 
syringes. 

▪ This new presentation MUST be stored between 2°C and 8°C (36°F and 46°F). Do NOT store at ultra-cold or 
standard freezer temperatures. Boxes have a new bright pink banner with DO NOT FREEZE. 

▪ These manufacturer-filled syringes can be used through the expiration date printed on the carton.  The 10-week 
beyond-use date (BUD) for refrigerator storage does not apply.  

▪ This guidance applies to this presentation ONLY. Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 vaccines for children aged 6 months to 4 
years and 5 to 11 years, which are shipped to providers in CDC’s programs directly from Pfizer on dry ice and can be 
stored at either at ultra-cold temperatures until expiry or up to 10 weeks at 2-8°C.  

Plan to use up all your current Pfizer for 12 years and older vaccine until the expiration date or 10-week refrigerator BUD 
before switching to the new product. 

 
FluMist® replacement program 

McKesson is offering a FluMist® Quadrivalent Replacement Program for product purchased through the CDC contract for 
2023-2024. This applies to MnVFC and UUAV FluMist® doses. The replacement program allows for the replacement of 
unused, expiring FluMist® Quadrivalent doses, at no cost, to help you maximize product usage opportunities.  

If you would like to take advantage of this replacement program, please contact the AstraZeneca Replacement Program 
by phone at 1-877-633-7375 or by email at flumistreplacement@mckesson.com.  

Eligibility Guidelines:  

▪ Doses must have been purchased on the CDC contract. Private doses are not eligible for the FluMist® Quadrivalent 
Replacement Program for CDC.  

▪ Product expiration date must be on or before Feb. 2, 2024. 
▪ AstraZeneca will replace expired doses of FluMist® Quadrivalent while supplies last.  

Requests can be made through Wednesday, Jan. 31 at 7:00 p.m. 

MnVFC Program 
651-201-5522 or 1-800-657-3970 
www.health.state.mn.us/vfc  
health.mnvfc@state.mn.us  

Please route to:  
▪ Clinical supervisor  
▪ Medical director  
▪ Clinic manager  
▪ Clinic staff  
▪ Pharmacy  
▪ Vaccine staff 
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